MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 20, 2005, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Schmidt, Parker, Martel            Audience: 9

Absent:  None

1. The meeting convened at 7:30 p.m. following the pledge to the flag.

2. Public Comments:  None.

3. Minutes were approved and filed for audit for the November 3 board meeting with correction to the heading of subject #10 to read “Township Social Security Number Policy” and for the November 7 meeting as submitted.

4. Expenditures were approved as submitted for all township funds.

5. Reports were accepted from EMS, Fire Dept., Treasurer, Zoning Administrator, Antrim County 911 Central Dispatch and the Planning Commission Board representative.

6. Announcements: Volunteers are needed for future vacancies on township boards and commissions.  EMS and Fire Dept. personnel are needed.  Contact the township office for employment applications or download from our website www.torchlaketownship.org.

7. Public Safety Building Ad-hoc Advisory Committee (PSBAAC) update: A written report was submitted in lieu of a verbal report.  The minutes and agendas of PSBAAC meetings are on the website.  They meet on Mondays at 3:00 p.m. in the Township Hall except they will not meet Dec. 26 or Jan. 2.  The next meeting will be Jan. 9.

8. General Fund Budget Amendment: Motion by Schultz, seconded and passed 5-0 by roll call vote to amend the budget by transferring $16,000 from 101 901 97500 to 101 265 93000.

9. Township Hall Roof Structure Repair Update:  Structure repair is completed.  Bloxsom Roofing has advised they can re-roof in the spring.  Schmidt will contact other roofers to see if any of them can do the work this winter and if they would bid on the job.  A special board meeting will then be called to discuss action.

10. Township Board Concerns: (1) Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed 5-0 to amend the fee schedule to charge non-Township residents a Notary fee of $10 per notarization.  The clerk will continue to provide this service to Township residents at no charge.   (2) On inquiry, Schmidt advised the EMS well work has been completed.  (3) 1 or 3 year dog licenses are available through the end of February from the Township Treasurer.

11. Public Comments: Inquiry was made regarding policy of permitting burial of cremains in standard gravesites.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech, Township Clerk

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL!

